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Schubert and Babbtown News 

Usher & Communion Schedule 

Acolyte Schedule 

Calendar for February, 2018 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

BABBTOWN 

8:00 A.M. Worship 

(Holy Communion 2nd & 4th Sunday) 

9:10 A.M. Sunday school 

& Bible Study 

SCHUBERT 

9:00 A.M. Sunday school 

9:30 Adult Bible Study  

10:00 A.M. Worship with 

(Holy Communion)          

 FEBRUARY AT A GLANCE 

Feb 1 Ladies Aid 6:30 pm 

Feb 7 WkDay/Conf 6-7:30,  

 Choir 7 pm 

 Elders 7:30 pm 

Feb12 Ladies Bible Study 1 pm 

 Quilt Tacking after 

Feb13 Men’s Bible Study/Supper  

 6 pm 

Feb14 Ash Wednesday 

 WkDay/Conf 6 pm,  

 Choir 6 pm 

 Worship 7 pm 

Feb21 WkDay/Conf 6 pm,  

 Choir 6 pm 

 Worship 7 pm 

Feb25 Babbtown Chili Supper 

Feb26 Babbtown Bible Study 

Feb28 WkDay/Conf 6 pm,  

 Choir 6 pm 

 Worship 7 pm 

 

 

 

Dear Friends and Members of St. John’s Congregations, Brothers and 

Sisters in Christ Fellow Redeemed, 

 Greetings to each of you in the name of Jesus, as we continue in 

these Epiphany Days.  By now most people have put away the major 

Christmas decorations and all that remains are the lights that are still on 

roofs, probably because it has been too cold or you have not had the 

time to take them down.  Possibly you have a box or two of things that 

you are waiting for someone to help you with. 

 But do not despair—it is Epiphany!  Epiphany is a beautiful 

season of the liturgical calendar which gives us the time to contemplate 

the glory of our Lord Jesus Christ both at Christmas and beyond.  

Already this Epiphany we have looked at the adoration of the Magi.  It 

is an account describing gentiles kneeling before the Christ Child.  

Also, we have seen the beauty of the Holy Trinity in the baptism of 

Jesus.  We reviewed the first miracle of Jesus at the Wedding of Canna.  

We hear Jesus’ powers over demons and illness.  Jesus also tells His 

listeners that He is the fulfillment of prophesy in Isaiah.  The Epiphany 

season concludes with the account of the Transfiguration where we are 

given a glimpse of Jesus’ Heavenly glory, all of this helps us to 

understand Jesus as God in the flesh. 

 This all prepares us to comprehend the gift of salvation.  On Ash 

Wednesday (Feb 14th), we turn to the cross and listen once more to the 

account of God rescuing the human race by becoming the sacrifice for 

our sin. 

 Through the suffering, death and resurrection of Jesus we have 

been given the gift of redemption. 

 Come and join us in worship, as we are guided by God’s word 

and fed by the spirit.  Then let us offer our praise, for His mercy and 

love as displayed on Calvary. 

A Blessed Epiphany/Lenten Season to Each of You! 

In Christ’s Love, Pastor 

 

mailto:st.jschubert@hotmail.com
http://www.stjohnslutheranjc.com/
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SPEAKING FOR LIFE:   

“Life issues didn’t arise 

overnight. Their frequent 

connection to medical 

technology can make them 

seem like recent 

developments—and advances in 

understanding physiology and 

pharmaceuticals have made 

abortion and euthanasia more 

efficient and available of late. 

But these circumstances have 

been causing society’s 

difficulties—and providing 

opportunities to proclaim the 

Gospel—since ancient times.” 

Rev. Michael W. Salemink, 

executive director of Lutherans 

For Life – A Life Quote from 

Lutherans For Life • 

www.lutheransforlife.org  

 

LADIES AID 

HIGHLIGHTS 

There was no regular meeting 

of the Ladies Aid in January.  

The ladies served the meal 

following the Margie Fichter 

funeral.  Thanks to those who 

provided food and helped. 

     Our next regular meeting 

will be February 1, weather 

permitting.  Hostess is Lois 

Loduca.  The SOLA Kit goes to 

Kay Forbis in February.  We 

invite all ladies of the 

congregation.     

 

 

SCHOOL/CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Did Jesus Go To Sunday School? 

Recently in Sunday school, we read Luke 2:40-52, which is 

the story of the boy Jesus at the temple, and a rare peek into 

the life of young Jesus. We read about how, as a human boy, 

Jesus lived and traveled with his parents and grew strong. We 

can imagine Jesus had a bed and had to eat and sleep, just like 

us. This brought up the question, “Did Jesus go to Sunday 

School?”  

In verse 46, we read that Jesus sat in the temple “among the 

teachers, listening to them and asking them questions.” 

Listening and asking questions are two excellent ways to 

learn, and are two activities we encourage in Sunday school. 

In verse 47, we read that “everyone who heard him was 

amazed at his understanding and his answers,” which lets us 

know that he answered questions, engaged with his teachers, 

and increased his understanding—also activities that we 

encourage in Sunday School.  

So did Jesus go to Sunday school? At least from this snapshot 

of Jesus as a boy, I think we can answer “yes—kind of.” In 

this story, we see Jesus, as God’s son, fulfilling his personal 

duty to his Father in heaven. We also see Jesus, as the Master 

Teacher, even at twelve years old, modeling how we should 

act—being obedient to both his heavenly and earthly 

fathers—going to church, studying God’s word, and growing 

in true wisdom.  

Jesus teaches us to go to Sunday school and is Sunday school. 

Jesus shows us how to live and is life. We thank and praise 

God for Jesus, our Savior and our Immanuel. 

God’s Blessings,  

Kevin Lohraff 

  

 

http://www.lutheransforlife.org/
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The Epiphany tea has come and gone 

and we thank the Lord for everyone 

who participated in any way to make it 

such a successful time.   Most of all 

we want to Thank God for sending His 

Son as the light of the world and as we 

thank we thank Him we stress, letting 

our light shine for Him in all that we 

do.  

I had a phone call from one 

of our oldest attendees to the tea and 

as she was saying Thank you for a 

wonderful day, she said this; “I 

smelled something down there I don’t 

think you smelled.”   And I asked “Oh, 

what was that?”   She said steam from 

all of the hard work!   She recognized 

that a lot of work went into the event 

and it wasn’t just from one person, but 

many, many people.   So I especially 

want to thank all of hostesses, as it is a 

task to travel back and forth with 

china and special decorations.   The 

tables were all lovely!  Thank you to 

the shoppers, food preparers (some of 

the men were involved in this too), 

those who helped set up and decorate 

the basement, floor, kitchen and 

bathroom cleaners, the Calvary 

students and Melisa Ahlers for 

entertainment and of course everyone 

who attended.  And we thank Thrivent 

for the seed money to purchase 

supplies. 

We had 60 ladies attend, 12 

Calvary students and a collection of 

$410.00, which was given to Calvary 

for their music program.  Mrs. Ahlers 

said they have a piano to tune and also 

some music to purchase.  Praise God 

for His many blessings! 

 

Lent begins on February 14th (Ash Wednesday) 

Our Lent theme this year is:  Thy Will Be Done. 

As we worship we will concentrate on the following: 

Life is full of journeys—even life itself is a journey.  

Much takes place between the beginning and the end 

and “Not as I will, but as you will,” Jesus prayed to his Father the night before 

he went to the cross for our salvation. 

 And that is our prayer as well this Lent as we seek to do God’s will in 

our lives, as we draw near to the observance of Christ’s suffering, death and 

resurrection during Holy Week.  Each service in the series focuses on a 

different aspect of God’s will at work among us.  Biblical examples are used 

as insightful reference points each week to guide us in following our Lord 

more nearly day by day. 

Feb. 14th Ash Wednesday  

Worship/Holy Communion 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and God’s Promise 

 

Feb 21st  

Worship 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and My Inadequacy 

 

Feb 28th 

Worship 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and My Dreams  

 

March 7th 

Worship 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and My Identity  

 

March 14th 

Worship 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and My World View 

 

March 21st 

Worship 7:00 pm 

God’s Will and My Response 
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A blessed New Year to each of you! 

There are many life-affirming activities coming up in this New Year that may interest you.   Sanctity of Life Sunday is usually (but can be 

any time) observed by many churches on January 21st, the date closest to the Roe vs. Wade Supreme Court decision that made abortion legal for any 

reason during all nine months of pregnancy. Since that time over 58 million babies have been aborted in the U.S. alone. Observance of Sanctity of 

Life Sunday takes many forms, but many churches have free will offerings for Lutherans For Life and sharing moments after the worship service. 

However and whenever your church chooses to observe Life Sunday, please remember to pray for the end of abortion and for all the women and their 

family members who have been hurt by abortion, physically, mentally and spiritually. 

Another life- affirming opportunity is available for students in grades 6 through 12. Any Lutheran student or a student in a Lutheran school 

is eligible to enter the 2018 Missouri Essay Contest. The contest is sponsored by the Council of Federation Presidents, Lutherans For Life. The MO 

winner will advance to the national level. The theme for the life-affirming essay should be based on the 2018 National Conference theme which is 

From Age to Age the Same taken from Isaiah 46:3b-4, “You have been borne by me from before your birth, carried from the womb; even to your 

old age I am he, and to gray hairs I will carry you. I have made, and I will bear; I will carry and will save”. The complete flyer was in last month’s 

newsletter. The essay must be submitted by March 15, 2018 to lflofmo@gmail.com. Email that address for more information if needed. This is a 

great way to encourage young people to think about the value of life and to find their voice for the truth. 

It’s not too early to make plans to attend the 2018 Lutherans For Life National Conference in St Louis, MO on October 12th and 13th. 

National conferences offer many opportunities for education and fellowship with like-minded people who value life as God does. St Louis is a 

convenient location for central MO, so please don’t miss this opportunity to learn about the sanctity of all human life and how to defend it 

.Perhaps this is the year for you to start a Life Team in your church if you do not already have one.  A Life Team helps Lutherans For Life 

fulfill its mission of equipping Lutherans to be Gospel-motivated voices For Life and helps every congregation uphold the God-given value of human 

life in order to influence society to do the same. Why is it important to affirm life? It’s who we are as Lutheran Christians. Life is a gift from God. In 

Luther’s explanation to the first article of the Apostle’s Creed, we confess that “I believe that God has made me and all creatures; that He has given 

me my body and soul, eyes, ears, and all my members, my reason and all my senses, and still takes care of them.” This reflects Genesis 1:26-28 

where God announced that He would make man in His image. But it was not just Adam and Eve that He created; He creates all of us, as we are 

reminded in Psalm 139:13 “For you formed my inward parts; you knitted me together in my mother’s womb.”, and Jeremiah 1:5 “Before I formed 

you in the womb I knew you, and before you were born I consecrated you; I appointed you a prophet to the nations.” Further, the fifth commandment 

says “You shall not murder”. Luther’s explanation is that we should fear and love God so that we do not hurt or harm our neighbor in his body, but 

help and support him in every physical need.” Our neighbor is any human being from the moment of conception to natural death who needs our help 

and protection. 

Lutheran Christians know that all life is precious, because all life if God-given. He cares for all of His creation. The goal of a Life Team is 

to enable and equip God’s children to think about life, promote life and work to preserve life through all that is done. It is not something to think 

about once a year on Life Sunday or once in a while, but something that permeates all that we do as Christians in church and in the public square. A 

Life Team is a missions committee that’s dedicated to the sanctity of human life. They are trained to graciously serve the pastoral staff and the 

congregation by giving them opportunities to do things like: 

 Witness to the sanctity of human life through education based on the Word of God 

 Help moms and dads in crisis pregnancies 

 Encourage adoption of children without a home 

 Embrace those cast down by a past abortion 

 Defend human embryos from destruction 

 Support the infirm and elderly who are in danger of euthanasia 

 Mentor young people into lives of sexual integrity 

 A visionary Life Ministry is Gospel-driven, a trained team operating in unity, has consistent initiatives, is multi-faceted, is trusted, has 

dedicated resources, has robust agency interface, and has church-wide influence and engagement.  Won’t you consider starting or being a part of  

Life Team in your church? There is training and much help available from Lutherans For Life. For more information about Life Teams go to 

www.lutheransforlife.org/about/life-chapters-and-life-teams.        

Christ’s blessings to you, 

Sylvia Glenn 

Feel free to call me (573-592-7866) for information or concerns about life issues. For those who have had an abortion, there is a word of hope! "He 

heals the brokenhearted and binds up their wounds" (Psalm 147:3). For confidential post-abortion referral, counsel, and reconciliation call WORD  

of HOPE, toll-free 888-217-8679 or 630-990-0909, email help@word-of-hope.org, or visit www.word-of-hope.org.  

mailto:lflofmo@gmail.com
http://www.lutheransforlife.org/about/life-chapters-and-life-teams
http://www.word-of-hope.org/
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DASH ranked Best Diet Overall for eighth year in a row by U.S. News and World Report  

 

Diet helps people prevent and treat high blood pressure, lower blood cholesterol.  

Empanadas are a great staple of Latino cuisine. Empanapitas, a new take with pita bread, are a DASH 

healthier, but just as tasty. NHLBI 

For the eighth consecutive year, U.S. News and World Report ranked the National Institutes of Health-

developed DASH Diet “best overall” diet among nearly 40 it reviewed. The announcement came just as new 

research suggests that combining DASH, or Dietary Approaches to Stop Hypertension, with a low-sodium diet 

has the potential to lower blood pressure as well as or better than many anti-hypertension medications. 

With its focus on vegetables, fruits, whole grains, low-fat dairy, and lean proteins, DASH,  tied this year for 

“best overall” diet and was ranked No. 1 in the “healthy eating” and “heart disease prevention” categories.  

According to the World Health Organization, hypertension, more commonly referred to as high blood 

pressure, is the most common chronic condition worldwide. It is a major risk factor for heart disease, affects 1 

billion people, and accounts for 1 in 8 deaths each year. 

Researchers funded by NIH’s National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute (NHLBI) developed DASH to prevent 

and treat high blood pressure, but the diet also has proven highly effective in lowering blood cholesterol. 

“The consistent high rankings of DASH over the years bode well for the way the diet is received and adopted, 

not just by health professionals, but by the public at large,” said Janet de Jesus, M.S., registered dietitian and 

program officer at NHLBI’s Center for Translation Research and Implementation Science. “This is especially 

gratifying now that new research underscores the significant blood-pressure lowering effects of a reduced 

intake of sodium in combination with the DASH diet.” 

Previous research has shown that people who follow the DASH diet may be able to reduce their blood 

pressure by a few points in just two weeks. Over time, their systolic blood pressure (the top number in a blood 

pressure reading) could drop by eight to 14 points, which significantly reduces the risk of cardiovascular 

disease. 

The positive health effects could be even greater if DASH is combined with a low sodium diet. An NHLBI-

funded study (link is external) of more than 400 adults with prehypertension, or stage 1 high blood pressure, 

http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0735109717410989
http://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0735109717410989
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found that the combination of a low-salt diet with DASH substantially lowers systolic blood pressure. The 

results were impressive, according to de Jesus. Overall, participants who started out with the highest blood 

pressure achieved the greatest reductions. 

“An interesting aspect of the DASH diet is that the effects are greater in people with hypertension or higher 

blood pressure at baseline, which is comparable to anti-hypertensive medications,” said Stephen Juraschek, 

M.D., an adjunct assistant professor at Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, and an instructor of medicine at 

Harvard Medical School, Boston, and the study’s first author. “Our results add to the evidence that dietary 

interventions can be as effective as – or more effective than – antihypertensive drugs in those at highest risk 

for high blood pressure, and should be a routine first-line treatment option for such individuals.” 

DASH is not a fad diet, but a healthy eating plan that supports long-term lifestyle changes. It is low in 

saturated fat, trans fat, and cholesterol. It emphasizes fruits, vegetables, and low-fat dairy foods, and includes 

whole grains, poultry, fish, lean meats, beans, and nuts. It is rich in potassium, calcium, and magnesium, as 

well as protein and fiber. However, it calls for a reduction in high fat red meat, sweets, and sugary beverages. 

The DASH diet was one of 38 diets reviewed and scored by the U.S. News and World Report’s panel of health 

experts. To receive top ratings a diet must be relatively easy to follow, nutritious, safe, effective for weight 

loss and protective against diabetes and heart disease. 

Part of the National Institutes of Health, the National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute (NHLBI) plans, conducts, 

and supports research related to the causes, prevention, diagnosis, and treatment of heart, blood vessel, lung, 

and blood diseases; and sleep disorders. The Institute also administers national health education campaigns 

on women and heart disease, healthy weight for children, and other topics. NHLBI press releases and other 

materials are available online at https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov. 

About the National Institutes of Health (NIH): NIH, the nation's medical research agency, includes 27 

Institutes and Centers and is a component of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. NIH is the 

primary federal agency conducting and supporting basic, clinical, and translational medical research, and is 

investigating the causes, treatments, and cures for both common and rare diseases. For more information 

about NIH and its programs, visit www.nih.gov. 

Taken from NIH website @ https://www.nih.gov/news-events/dash-ranked-best-diet-overall-eighth-year-row-

us-news-world-report on January 3, 2018. 

Copies of the DASH diet and heart health recipes will be on the table in the lobby. 

 

 

 

   

                       

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/
https://www.nih.gov/
https://www.nih.gov/news-events/dash-ranked-best-diet-overall-eighth-year-row-us-news-world-report%20on%20January%203
https://www.nih.gov/news-events/dash-ranked-best-diet-overall-eighth-year-row-us-news-world-report%20on%20January%203
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LADIES AID 

  Our Spring LWML Rally will be held on 

April 18, 2018 at Christ the King in Lake Ozark.  The 

convention will be held at Lodge of the Four Seasons 

on June 8-10th.  Jefferson City is one of 5 zones 

hosting the convention.  Diane Knutson is Jefferson 

City convention chairman.  More on this later.  Our 

next business meeting will be on March 26th with 

Arline Mueller as hostess.  

 
 

VOTERS MEETING 

The Annual Voter's Meeting was held on Sunday, 

January 14, 2018 with ten members present. The 

Elders, Auditors and all other officers were reelected 

by acclimation. The secretary and treasurer reports 

were accepted as presented. The budget was 

discussed and accepted. Activities were discussed and 

the Annual Chili Supper was set for Sunday, February 

25th with a make-up date for inclement weather of 

March 4. 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDER OF EVENTS 

FOR FEBRUARY 2018. 

Feb 25, Chili Supper 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Babbtown news 

CLEANING FOR 

PARISH HOUSE  

FEBRUARY,   2018 

Arline Mueller 

BAPTISM 

BIRTHDAY 

FEBRUARY, 2018 

 

Feb 12, Donna Mueller 

Feb 27, Bailey Buschjost 
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Usher Schedule 

Feb 4 Kurt Boeckmann 

 Andy Beach 

 Silas Luetkemeyer 

 Gary Lofton 

 

Feb 11 Kurt Boeckmann 

 George Kuhlman       

 Eric Lofton 

 Dale Schmutzler 

 

Feb 18 Kurt Boeckmann

 Mike Forbis 

 Dave Mueller 

 Dale Ludwig 

 

Feb 25 Kurt Boeckmann 

 Kevin Lohraff 

 Berry Wiggins 

 Sherri Russell 

 

 

 
 

Feb 1 Carol Pleus 

Feb 3 Sarah Spurgeon 

Feb 5 Kathleen Henley 

Feb 6 David Mueller 

Feb 15 Emmitt Carver 

Feb 18 Kathryn Grothoff 

Feb 20 Martha Kleindienst 

Feb 21 Isabelle Marble 

Feb 23 Jim Kemmer 

Feb 28 David Bartel 

 Rebecca Welschmeyer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communion Assistant 

Feb 4 Russ Titus 

 Allan Forbis 

 

Feb 11 Gary Stroup 

 Mark Russell 

 

Feb 18 Gene Walkenhorst 

 Jim Forbis  

 

Feb 25 Allan Forbis 

 Gary Stroup 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Acolyte & Offering 

Feb 4 Graham Boeckmann 

        Mason Mistler 

       

Feb 11 Chloe Baker 

       Matthew Kollmeyer 

 

Feb 18 Ellen Boeckmann 

       Ava Willson 

 

Feb 25 Marshall Gibson 

        Claire Prohaska 

 

 
 

GREETERS LIST 

 

FEBRUARY 4 

Allan Forbis 

Linda Brenner 

 

FEBRUARY 11 

Bob Nienhueser 

Dorece Colter 

 

FEBRUARY 18 

Mary Vida 

Linda Brenner 

 

FEBRUARY 25 

Bob Nienhueser 

Mary Vida 

 

FEBRUARY, 2018 

CLEANING 

CHURCH 

Lofton Family 

ALTAR GUILD 

Linda Brenner 

Ronda Williams 

MARCH 2018 

Newsletter Items 

are 

Due FEBRUARY 

18, 2018 
Newsletter items may be 

placed in either Pastor’s or 

Jan’s mailbox. 

 

OR they may be e-mailed 

to Pastor Scheperle— 

st.jschubert@hotmail.com 

Any announcement: 

weddings, birthdays, 

anniversaries, personal 

notes, pictures or church 

related business are 

welcome. 

mailto:st.jschubert@hotmail.com

